



## Minutes / Action List

- Meeting:** Community Liaison Committee
- Date / Time / Location:** 20<sup>th</sup> November 2019
- Present:** Cllr Joe Costello, Brian Gormley, Louise Keegan, Lori Keeve, Luke McManus, Nora Rahill, Kevin Sheridan
- Apologies:** Jason Aughney, Cllr Janice Boylan, Shane Boyne, Cllr Anthony Flynn, Garda Seamus Fogarty, Fionnuala McHugh, Kathleen McCann, Neil O’Riordan, Maureen O’Sullivan TD,

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
<b>1.</b>	<b>Minutes and Matters Arising</b>		
1.1.	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.		
1.2.	JC referred to item 2.6, noting that Hugh Creegan of the NTA has met with Stoneybatter Pride of Place on the latest Bus Connects proposals. LK informed the group that GDA reps have also met with the NTA on this and noted that this latest round of consultations will be published in late January.		

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
1.3.	<p>It was noted that the cyclist issues outside the Clock Tower raised at the last meeting are due to be addressed next year as part of the traffic calming measures planned for Grangegorman Lower.</p> <p>LMM noted that he has been in touch with SB on this also who has raised it with the DCC Traffic Advisory Group. He requested further information on a timeline for this issue to be addressed.</p>		
1.4.	<p>JC informed the CLC of the O'Devaney Gardens developer Bartra approach to include a 20% local employment and 5% apprenticeship model for the development there and asked if GDA could build in apprenticeships for the other elements of the Grangegorman development. NR noted that this is part of the PPP contract and will get KMC to liaise with JC on this.</p>	NR	
1.5.	<p>It was noted that the new hours for the Link to Constitution Hill have come into effect and updated signage has been ordered. LK noted that the map with all gates and opening times will be circulated once all new opening times come into effect next year. She informed the group of the current hours for Fingal Place and Park Shopping Centre Link, noting that these are both due to change in 2020.</p>	LK	
<b>2.</b>	<b>Project Update</b>		
2.1.	<p>LK provided an update on all live projects on site.</p>		
2.2.	<p><b>Lower House</b> It was noted that piling is under way and the roof trusses are beginning to be installed.</p>		
2.3.	<p><b>D7 Educate Together School</b> It is expected that the construction contractor will be appointed and start on site in January. LK will let people know when the date is confirmed.</p>	LK	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
2.4.	<p><b>Public Information Evening</b>            There was an Information Evening being held in the North House on campus to discuss plans for a print-making workshop and sports changing facilities ahead of planning being submitted to DCC.</p>		
2.5.	<p>Further updates were provided on:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Central and East Quads</li> <li>• HSE Residential Care Neighbourhood</li> <li>• West Quad</li> <li>• Academic Hub &amp; Library</li> </ul>		
2.6.	<p>LK informed the group that the election process for a new Community Representative to the Consultative Group will commence in January with a call for nominations from the existing registered groups.</p>		
2.7.	<p><b>Grangegorman Histories</b>            NR gave an overview on the working group, noting that the Terms of Reference are now being finalised and some of the subjects being looked at include protocols around access to HSE Mental Health Records and Grangegorman museum artefacts. It was noted that there will be a launch of the project in the New Year.</p>		
<b>3.</b>	<b>Community Matters</b>		
3.1.	<p>KS gave an overview of the HSE developments on Grangegorman Lower noting that they are both working to 12 month construction programmes. He agreed to request further information on the Stanhope Terrace development, noting that it has the same operational team as Connolly Norman.</p>	KS	

Item	General Discussion / Action	Owner	Deadline
3.2.	LMM and LoK raised the ongoing matter of the landscape proposal to the rear of Grangegorman Villas East. They requested that the meeting between the residents, GDA and Landscape Architect take place as a matter of urgency so this area can be dealt with. LK noted that the landscape architect has been briefed on this specific area and is working up the proposal. As part of the briefing they were provided with the information and concerns raised by the residents. She agreed to follow up on this and organise the meeting with the residents as soon as possible once the proposal is ready.	<b>GDA</b>	
3.3.	BG informed the CLC that replacement basketball nets have been ordered for the hardcourt playing area on campus. He noted that the table-tennis is also due to be fixed.		
3.4.	There were requests that GDA consider biodiversity and potential water features when planning landscaping works on site. This will be forwarded to the Director of Strategy and Design.	LK	
<b>4.</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b>		
4.1.	LK agreed to issue the meeting dates for 2020 early in the New Year.	LK	